
GO Expansion Construction Notice 

 

 

Information as of: March 14, 2023  

Major Track Closure and Train 
Transfer – GO Trains Running on 
Elevated Guideway as of March 27 
Friday March 24 at 23:00 – Monday March 27 at 04:00  

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
This notice can be translated into a different language upon request by emailing us at 
TorontoWest@Metrolinx.com. 
 
Esta notificação pode ser traduzida para o português. É só enviar um e-mail com o seu pedido ao  
TorontoWest@Metrolinx.com. 

 

 

Metrolinx Toronto West Community Engagement Team 

Email: TorontoWest@Metrolinx.com 
Tel: 416-202-6911 

Contact Us: 

  Write to us at: TorontoWest@Metrolinx.com 
  Find us on Twitter @GOExpansion 
  Visit the website: www.metrolinx.com/Davenport 

 

Project Overview  
The Davenport Diamond Guideway project supports Metrolinx’s GO Expansion program, 
enabling two-way, all-day frequent service on the Barrie GO Line. 
 
GO service is expanding to serve you better - with more frequent service, more stations, 
cleaner technology, and more connections. GO Expansion will transform the GO rail network 
from a commuter service into an all-day, rapid system. 
 
What You Need to Know  
Track work and signals work for weekend train transfer, in the Metrolinx corridor, from 600m 
South of Bloor St to 300m north of Davenport Rd. Over the weekend, crews will tie the new west 
main line track into the existing main line track at the north and south limits of the project. 
 
GO Trains will be running on the elevated guideway as of Monday, March 27, 2023 

 
 
 

WHAT TO EXPECT  
•Local residents can expect construction activity, excavation, noise, 
and lights. The work being performed will require heavy rail 
equipment and operating machinery (cranes, dozers, welders and 
grinders), and vibration. These disturbances can be expected at any 
time during the weekend including during the night. Starting 
Monday, March 27, GO Trains will run on the elevated guideway 

 
HOURS OF WORK 
•00:00 - 23:59 

TRAFFIC DETAILS 
•Saturday March 25, from 10:00 – 13:00: Single lane closure to 
occur on the north side of Wallace Avenue (east side of the 
track) to have the gate removed and turn the signal head, 
crews will then flip the south side of Wallace Avenue (west side 
of the track) to have the articulating gate removed and turn the 
signal head.  

PEDESTRIAN DETAILS 
•Wallace Ave articulating arms and lights 
removal - Saturday March 25, from 10:00 – 
13:00 - Pedestrians can expect to be 
detoured by personnel to opposite 
sidewalk on Wallace Avenue where work is 
not occurring 

TRANSIT INFORMATION  
•Trains on the Barrie line will be replaced by GO 
buses on Saturday, March 25 until end of service 
Sunday, March 26.  
•Replacement buses will provide service between 
Union Station Bus Terminal, Rutherford, Maple, King 
City, Aurora, Newmarket and East Gwillimbury GO 
stations. Some bus trips will run express to Aurora 
GO so be sure to check schedules before you travel.  
•Replacement buses will not serve Downsview Park 
GO. You can use TTC or YRT to travel to and from 
this station.  

•Regular train service will resume Monday, March 27  
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